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                                     Message from the President:  

     I cannot believe that October is almost here! The holidays will be here before we 
know it and we all will be wondering what to buy our loved ones for Christmas. Well, we 
have our last program of 2015 in November, which is the second part of the April pro-
gram on “Writing for Publication.” Hopefully you will be able to attend. 

      Our focus for 2015 has been to grow our membership. We are all very busy and I know it is 
difficult to find time to participate at times. Our organizational goal is to provide educational pro-
grams that will assist you in your career. We look forward to invite new members, getting reac-
quainted with current members and encourage previous members to participate in our programs. 
I would also like to encourage you to become an active member of our organization. We have posi-
tions open as a board member or on committees. We have lots of exciting programs planned for 
2016 and always have a good time planning our events. I have been a member since 2006 and 
have truly enjoyed being a part of this organization. I have met a lot of wonderful people and have 
attended many great programs over the years.  

    Thank you for being a member of OHE!   

Sincerely, Ilene Frost, MSN, RNC                                                                                                               

2015 President OHE  

Program Synopsis April Program: “Sharing your success—Writing effective abstracts and designing 

professional posters” was presented by our OHE colleague, Sandra Hall, BSN, RN-BC, and her CHLA 

colleagues, Rita Secola, PhD, RN, CPON, FAAN, and Diane Altounji, MSN, RN, CPHON. The program 

outlined why an effective abstract will communicate your work and meaningful contributions to 

others; how to get started and what information is needed. For instance, are you aware that there 

are various components required in an abstract to be effective? Yes indeed; you must have a title– 

short and specific; an introduction or purpose which normally are one to two sentences; a back-

ground or rationale for your research (why is it important?); methods of research (specific method 

of gaining information); the results (what did you find); and a conclusion (what does it all mean or 

what do you want others to know). The Four C’s of Abstract Writing are: Complete—it covers ma-

jor parts of the project, work, or study; Concise—it contains no excess wordiness or unnecessary 

information; be precise. Clear—it must be readable, organized, and not too jargon laden. Cohe-

sive—it must flow smoothly between parts. 

      Also covered was how to make a “pretty” poster; the visual 

do’s and don’ts related to colors, pictures, fonts, graphs, and 

templates like seen on “postersession.com or make-

signs.com.” Thank you ladies for a great program. 

http://www.o-h-e.com 

Facebook/OHE: Organ-

ization of Healthcare 

Educators 

We’re on the Web! 

Pictured left to right: Sandy Hall, Diane Altounji, and Rita Secola. 
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2015 OHE Board Members: 

PRESIDENT: 

Ilene Frost, MSN, RNC  

ilene0116@gmail.com 

PRESIDENT ELECT: 

Jessica Klaristenfeld, MSN, RN-BC      

JKlaristenfeld @chla.usc.edu 

VICE PRESIDENT OF PROGRAMS:  

Maria Suarez, MSN, RN, CNS   

msuarez@mail.cvhp.org 

CO-VP OF PROGRAMS:  

Sue Shieff, MS, RN  

sue.shieff@gte.net 

SECRETARY: 

Sandra Hall,  MSN, RN  

sahall@chla.usc.edu 

TREASURER: 

Lynette Dahlman, MSN, RN-BC 

lynette.dahlman@huntingtonhospital.com 

VP OF MEMBERSHIP: 

Nicole Olsen-Garcia, MSN, RN, PNP 

nogarcia@chla.usc.edu 

MEMBERS AT LARGE: 

 Jamie Eisenberg, MSN, RN 

jeisenebe@charter.net 

 Lisa Johnson, MSN, RN, OCN 

lisa.johnson@health.usc.edu 

 Susan Nuñez, MSN, RN, CMSRN 

susan.nunez@methodisthospital.org 

HISTORICAL ADVISOR: 

Sue Shieff, MS, RN  

sue.shieff@gte.net 
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The Organization of Healthcare Educators (OHE) is a non-profit 

professional organization committed to providing leadership, pro-

fessional support and development in all areas of healthcare edu-

cation. 

We are committed to: 

 * Management education and leadership training 

 * Training and career development 

 * Continuing education and staff development 

 * Patient and Community education 

Our values statement: We will demonstrate professionalism, integrity, excel-

lence, collegiality, service and continuous learning.  

OHE Plans for 2015 & 2016: SAVE THE DATES!!! 

Today is our all-day program, “Critical Conversations &  Com-

munication.” Cheri Clancy is our speaker for this power-packed 

event. Cheri has received various honors and awards including 

recognition from the March of Dimes in Nursing Leadership 

Excellence and was featured in the AONE’s, The Voice of Nurs-

ing Leadership Journal.   

Cheri’s Bio: Hometown— Sicklerville, New Jersey 

Education— BSN from Thomas Jefferson University, MS in Health Administration and 

Wellness Promotion from California College for Health Services, MSN in Organizational 

Leadership from American Sentinel University, Birmingham.  

Most people don’t know that— I plan to invent something and hope to impress The 

Sharks on the reality TV show “Shark Tank.” 

One thing I want to experience in life— To watch all my children’s dreams come true.  

One word to summarize me— Compassionate. 

 

November 13th, Part 2 of April’s program will be “Writing for Publication.” 

Susan Bindon is a renown speaker and author of many nursing publications. 

We are excited to sponsor her lecture.  Our host for the program is Pasadena 

City College, Community Education Center, 3035 E. Foothill Blvd, Multipurpose 

RM 126.   

 

2016 OHE Board Installation: 

January 22, 2016 at Huntington Memorial Hospital, Braun 

Auditorium. Registration begins at 9:30 am.  Our guest speaker starts 

at 10 am. Jean Steele, a well-known inspirational speaker, teacher, 

and author will speak on a topic we all can relate to.  Her topic will be, 

“One more thing & I’ll explode: Managing change.” Two CEUs will be 

offered for her two-hour presentation. The installation will follow 

with lunch.   
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This week is the official Nursing Professional Development week! Congratulations to all nurse educators & leaders who make 

a difference in the lives of all your hospital employees.  

The Association of Nursing Professional Development Annual convention held in Las Vegas July 14-17 was attended by 

several OHE members. The event was not only educational but enjoyable as a spot to enjoy the scenery. Our own Lynette 

Dahlman presented in the pre-conference lectures on “NPD Manager Boot Camp.” The lecture focused on skills and compe-

tencies necessary for the NPD leader to meet the challenges of a rapidly-evolving healthcare landscape. Lynette integrated 

leadership principles and strategies, NPD standards of practice and other valuable skills and resources to help the NPD 

leader feel energized and ready to tackle any challenge.                                                                                                                                

tain a current roster of all members. The Vice President Membership shall update the membership roster regularly for the Board of 

Directors. The Vice President Membership shall recommend strategies to the Board of Directors for increasing the membership.      

*Vice President of Programs- expedites and manage all programs, including the identification of program topics, speakers, locations, 

and formats; develop needs analysis; prepare program flyers, mailing and distribution; conduct program registration; and provide con-

tinuing education certificates, honorariums and any other requirements as needed for the provision of programs.                               

*Secretary-take minutes of all proceedings of the Board of Directors and regular meetings of OHE. The Secretary shall archive a current 

roster of membership which shall include the name, title, place of employment, home and work address and phone numbers of each 

member. The Secretary shall make available a copy of business meeting minutes to any member of the Organization as requested. 

*Treasure- receive and deposit all funds of OHE in a bank designated by the OHE's Board of Directors. At the direction of the Board, the 

Treasurer shall invest specifically designated funds of OHE. The Treasurer shall give a financial report at regular meetings of the Board of 

Directors and the membership. A written report shall be presented at the annual meeting in January. The Treasurer shall coordinate the 

budget process. The Treasurer or designee shall sign all checks and drafts drawn upon the bank account of OHE. The Treasurer shall 

provide information to an authorized accountant for the purpose of filing state and federal tax returns. 

Renew your membership or Join OHE today and be eligible for gifts & a raffle!  
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2016 Board Member Elections Are Open!! 

     The Organization of Healthcare Educators welcomes mem-
bers to nominate your colleagues (or yourself) to be an active 
board member in 2016.  Participation in the OHE Board is a 
wonderful experience.  You will have the opportunity to collab-
orate with other nursing leaders and contribute to the professional devel-
opment of fellow Healthcare Educators and Professional Development 
Specialists.   
     All members will be emailed a link to submit your nomination by Friday, 
October 2nd.   
     The following positions are open for nominations:                        
*President Elect- The President Elect shall assume duties of the president 
in any absence, shall be historian of OHE and shall be chair of the Com-
mittee on Nominations.  
 

*Vice President of Membership- prepares and mails applications for new 

and renewal memberships in the organization annually, and as requested; 
distribute membership cards for OHE. The VP of Membership shall main- 


